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Quarterback Vince Young's string of captivating starts ended at the worst time
for the Titans, halting their transformation from hopeless to redeemable.

Young fumbled and stumbled his way through a 42-17 loss to the Chargers on
Friday night, his two interceptions and a scrambling blunder a major
contribution to this playoff-elimination loss.

It marked just the second time this season that Young, who became the starter on
Nov. 1, failed to find a way to direct the Titans to a victory, the first time
in recent weeks that his play more closely resembled the gifted but inaccurate
playmaker he proved to be during earlier stretches of his career.

Young admitted as much after finishing 8-of-21 passing for 89 yards and no
touchdowns through the air. He had thrown for at least one in each of his last
six games.

"My mistakes hurt us," Young said. "And that didn't give our defense a chance to
get to the sideline to get a breather."

The stats marked his lowest passing output in a start since Oct. 28, 2007
against the Raiders.

Young did rush for 40 yards, including a short scamper for a touchdown late in
the second quarter, giving the Titans some hope at 21-10.

"He did a great job on the drive before the half and made some good throws,"
Coach Jeff Fisher said, "but we turned the football over."

It's not that the Titans were unable to move the ball against San Diego's
15th-ranked defense. It's that opportunities were eliminated by their own
mistakes. The Chargers took advantage, scoring touchdowns off all three Young
turnovers, two of which were in San Diego territory.

It started in the second quarter.
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On a first-and-10, Young, looking downfield for tight end Alge Crumpler,
overlooked linebacker Brandon Siler dropping back into coverage and following
the quarterback's eyes. They took him right to Crumpler.

"With the way we started," Crumpler said, "we're not a good enough team to keep
shooting ourselves in the foot and keep coming back."

After a San Diego scoring drive, Young moved the ball to midfield before
fumbling on a scramble. Linebacker Shaun Phillips hit Young from behind and,
using his right hand, slapped the ball loose before Young could complete his
slide to avoid getting hit. San Diego's Stephen Cooper recovered.

The Titans trailed 35-10 in the third when Young threw his second interception,
this time while looking for rookie receiver Kenny Britt. Free safety Eric Weddle
took advantage, and so did the San Diego offense, scoring on the short field.

"We didn't go out there and play our best game tonight," said Britt, who
finished with one catch for 13 yards. "We usually take advantage of the
situations we're in."

Reach Gary Estwick at 615-259-8024 or gestwick@tennessean.com
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